Original: English


Convention for the Safeguarding of the Intangible Cultural Heritage

Comments on the terms of reference of the Subsidiary Body
HUNGARY
In our opinion; a greater level of quality and expertise would be ensured if the Subsidiary Body of independent experts and representatives of accredited NGOs were appointed by the Secretariat. We believe an emphasis on expertise in the review process would also facilitate a balance in the relations between the States Parties, the local communities, the economic sector and the experts.

Although it has happened in the past that the Subsidiary Body contained experts who had emphasized their professional expert view and not merely their country’s interests, we feel that appointment of independent experts for the task would result in a more valid and impartial review.
Hungary is in favor of the replacement of the Subsidiary body by the Consultative body, in its present format which includes six accredited NGOs and six independent experts. We think that these experts should be selected by the Secretariat, according to the principle of equitable geographical distribution, with a mandate extended to 4 years. 

We would also like to point out that the Representative List should serve as an effective tool in order to safeguard the Intangible Cultural Heritage.  

Hungary firmly believes that it is important that candidatures for inscription on the Representative List should be examined with the same rigor as candidatures for the Urgent Safeguarding List and the Register of best practices. 

Hungary is also in favor of restricting the number of nominations per year as it has been suggested in Nairobi. Similar measures have been taken about the restrictions of nominations per year in the practice of the World Heritage List and it had positive effect on the process.

